The Hon Cameron Dick Treasurer 1 William Street PO Box 611 BRISBANE QLD 4001

Via email: treasurer@ministerial.qld.gov.au



www.amaq.com.au

88 L'Estrange Terrace Kelvin Grove 4059

> PO Box 123 Red Hill 4059

Ph: (07) 3872 2222 Fax: (07) 3856 4727

amaq@amaq.com.au

ACN: 009 660 280 ABN: 17 009 660 280

Dear Minister Dick

AMA Queensland is writing to express concern around the recent decision handed down in *Thomas and Naaz Pty Ltd v NSW Chief Commissioner of State Revenue*, relating to interpretation of payroll taxes in medical practices. It appears that this interpretation has now been applied by the Queensland Office of State Revenue. This has raised concerns among our general practitioners that their administrative service entities have payroll tax exposures.

AMA Queensland urgently requests the following:

- 1. Suspend the actions of the Office of State Revenue against medical practices across Queensland:
- 2. Work with AMA Queensland to discuss how to best implement this new payroll tax interpretation;
- 3. Provide clear advice to general practices regarding the implementation process of this new payroll tax interpretation. With this, AMA Queensland also seeks that retrospective application of this new payroll tax interpretation be removed.
- 4. We note that Queensland Hospital and Health Services are exempt employers from payroll tax. AMA Queensland would like to see this extended to all medical centres.

General practices in Queensland have been working tirelessly throughout the COVID-19 pandemic and require more time to understand what this new interpretation means for their practice. The consequence of this decision is likely to lead to medical practices closing and the costs of medical services increasing so that these practices remain viable.

We would be happy to discuss this in more detail with you.

Yours sincerely

Prof Chris Perry President

AMA Queensland

Dr Brett Dale Chief Executive Officer AMA Queensland

Page 1 of 1